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Upper Swan Primary School 
                         An Independent Public School 
                              “Children are the Future” 

     Newsletter 
Term 3 Week 2 2 August 2019 

Our Purpose 
We will create a caring learning environment that provides students 

with the opportunity to develop the academic and social skills they need 
to achieve their  individual potential. 

Inside this Issue 
 

 From the Principal 
 
 School News 
 
 Community News 

 

Upcoming Events 
 
School Board Meeting 
Mon 5 August 
 
P&C Winter Warmer 
Lunch—Tue 6 August 
 
Interschool 
Cross Country 
Fri 9 August 
 
Assembly 
Student Council 
Fri 9 August 
 
P&C Meeting 
Tue 13 August 
 
Assembly 
Room 18, Year 4 
Fri 16 August 
 
P&C Subway Lunch 
Fri 16 August 
 
Cookie Dough Orders 
Due—Fri 16 August 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

The term has started very smoothly with classes busy learning 
and lots of behind the scenes work taking place for learning, 
assessments and surveys, events and opportunities.  The term 
planner and information relevant to school events is always 
available on the website.  
 
NAIDOC  
The NAIDOC (National Aboriginal and Islander Day  
Observance Committee) events were well received and  
Supported. Students were entertained by Yirra Yaakin as well 
as participating in teacher lead activities.   
The organisation was a collaborative effort coordinated by  
Ms Amanda Hill.  Thank you to her as well as Miss Amber 
McLean, Mrs Jodie Jones and Mrs Louise Cepo.  
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Children’s Book Week – Reading is my secret power! 
Children’s Book Week will be celebrated (at Upper Swan) in Week 
6. Students will be invited to dress up as their favourite book  
character so it might be time to start thinking about costumes.  All 
students will be involved in a parade and Book Week Assembly 
(on Thursday 29 August) with a something just a little bit different 
this year. More will be revealed soon.  In addition, Years 1-6  
students will learn and experience what it is like to be an author 
from local Perth author – Norman Jorgensen. Kindy and Pre- Pri-
mary students will enjoy storytelling by professional storyteller –  
Rebecca Jane Flanagan.    
 
Never Stop Reading – From Department of Education Website 
Recent research by literacy expert Dr Margaret Merga found that over half of parents 
stop reading aloud with their children once they begin to start reading for themselves. 
This happens even though children enjoy it well beyond their early years of schooling. 
Reading aloud with your child throughout their primary school years has significant, 
positive effects on their learning and reading skills. Listening to your child as you read 
together also builds their social skills and confidence as they engage with you, and the 
quality time that you spend with them raises their mood and sense of wellbeing. 
Not only that, your child will simply enjoy reading to you, and having you read to them. 
They won’t ever forget the special moments they had reading and sharing stories with 
you – and you won’t either. 
Give your child the best start for a life of learning and discovery. Never Stop Reading! 
 
Accompanying this newsletter are tips on Building a love of reading, Ideas for reading 
aloud to your children and A starting guide of stories to read aloud with your children.   
 
Happy reading. 
 
Thank you to the Ellenbrook Lions Club 
Thank you to the Lions Club for their very generous  
donation of books for our library.  This is a gift all students 
can enjoy.  Ms Raelene Pritchard form the Lions Club  
presented these beautiful books – all written by Australian 
authors at assembly late last term.  This is very generous 
and much appreciated. 
 
 
Thank you to the Tomasovich and Crosswell families of Swanville Citrus 
This is a sensory or messy play tub.  Following the  
marvelous Messy Moments incursion for Kindergarten  
students at the end of Term 2, the Tomasovich and  
Crosswell families of Swanville Citrus donated a tub to the 
school.  This will support play-based learning which is so 
very important for development of our youngest students in 
our early years learning area.  Thank you. 
 
 
 
Let us Know What You Think - Parent Survey - Coming Soon 
In the next two weeks you will be sent a link for a survey seeking parent feedback.  
I strongly encourage you to complete this survey when the link arrives in your in-box.  
 

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/never-stop-reading#research
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Chaplain 
Attached is an Infographic from YouthCARE which provides a snapshot of the work of 
Chaplains.  Referrals to our Chaplain – Caryn Allen, are managed by Mrs Claire Slater. 
If you wish to discuss whether the Chaplain may be of benefit to you or your child 
please discuss with your child’s teacher, Claire Slater, Beth Kerry or me.  Referrals and 
concerns are always responded to confidentially. 
 
You’re Invited to attend Parent Seminars  
Triple P and Raising Resilient Children seminars are being held at Ellenbrook Primary 
School. Please see the attached flyer for information and booking details.   
 
Ms Pam Hahnel 
Principal 
 

SCHOOL NEWS 
 
Messy Moments Kindy Incursion 
The Kindy classes had a fantastic incursion in the last week of term 2.  
‘Messy Moments’ set up some very exciting and hands on messy play for the students 
to explore. They were able to explore tubs of jelly, cooked colourful spaghetti, goop, 
slime, colourful rice and magic sand. Messy/sensory play help’s children to  
development in a variety of ways. It gives children limitless opportunities to develop, 
learn and most importantly have FUN! Messy play supports language development, 
cognitive growth, fine/gross motor skills, problem solving/ reasoning and social  
interaction. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Help Needed 

Our fantastic book club coordinator is looking for someone to  assist her with the  
collection, ordering and distribution of Book Club orders. Book Club issues are  
distributed to students twice a term. Please contact the front office if you are able to 
help by phone 9296 4622 or email Upperswan.ps@education.wa.edu. 
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Year 6 Graduation Fundraiser 
We are holding a Billy G’s Gourmet Cookie Dough drive as a major 

fundraiser this term and we ask for your support.  All the funds raised 

will go to our Upper Swan Primary School Year 6 Graduation.  

 

Billy G’s is an Australian family owned and operated business.  There are ten (10) delicious flavours including their NEW 

Strawberry Cheesecake and NESTLE® SMARTIES® cookie dough.  There is even a cheese flavoured Doggie Dough for 

your special fury family members!  The delicious cookie dough is only available through fundraising and is not sold in stores, 

so stock up! 

 

Please finalise all cookie dough orders either online or in cash on or before Friday 16 August. 

The current scheduled date for pick-up of your order is Wednesday 4 September. 

 

 

FREE GINGERBREAD MAN COOKIE CUTTER WITH EVERY GINGERBREAD COOKIE DOUGH PURCHASED! 
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COMMUNITY NEWS   
If you would like to advertise in the school newsletter for a small fee, please email upperswan.ps@educaiton.wa.edu.au 

 

 

 
 


